Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

June 28, 2010


The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 28th day of June 2010, at 1:30 p.m., in Room 106, 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
Marvin Hendrix, Dick Faxon, Holly Lieberenz, Rick Hosea and 
IN ATTENDANCE
John Hollingsworth
ABSENT
NONE
CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer, City Attorney
SPECIAL GUESTS
See attached list
1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) TIME LIMIT FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS AND THE NUMBER OF PEOPLE TO SPEAK ON SAME SUBJECT

A letter (copy attached) from City Attorney, William Wepfer, concerning time limits for public 
comments was given to the Council for review.



Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion to limit public speakers to three minutes each and a 
limit of two people to speak on each side of an issue. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Hosea.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

4) PUBLIC COMMENTS
Mr. Charles Temple, Palm Valley Drive South, said that the drainage ditch behind his home was mowed only on the south side and he attempted to contact Drainage District No. 5 but was unable to reach anyone. Mayor Hall asked Becky Grayson to call Mr. Alan Moore, Manager, Drainage District No. 5.
Mayor Hall thanked Mr. Temple for his comments and for attending the meeting.
5) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 5/18/10 Regular Meeting 
A copy of the minutes (copy attached) from the 5/18/10 Regular Meeting were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Faxon requested that the minutes be changed to reflect that he questioned the financial statements and the ending balances for the fiscal year. He also asked that Agenda Item #7 be changed to reflect that Mr. Davis has too many vehicles to fit in his driveway and that the variance was for a single vehicle.
Councilman Faxon made the motion for approval, as amended, of the minutes and was seconded by Councilman Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
6) PRESENTATION FROM MR. JON DEICLA, GENERAL MANAGER, ALLIED WASTE SERVICES

Mr. Jon Deicla, General Manager, Allied Waste Services, presented rate quotes (copy attached) 
to the Council for review. The quotes were based on the City entering into a five year contract 
with Allied Waste for garbage services. 

Councilman Faxon made the motion to table until next month and was seconded by Councilman 
Hollingsworth.


Councilman Hollingsworth asked to have someone from Waste Management attend the next 
Council meeting.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
7) REQUEST FROM MR. O.J. ROBISON TO PLACE FLAGS ALONG PALM VALLEY DRIVE ON HOLIDAYS


A letter (copy attached) from Mr. O.J. Robison concerning the lack of flags in Palm Valley 
during certain holidays was given to the Council for review. Mayor Hall explained that Mr. 
Robison has offered to purchase the flags and he would like the City to place them along Palm 
Valley Drive during certain holidays, Memorial Day, Flag Day, and the 4th of July.

Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion to accept Mr. Robison’s offer to purchase the flags 
but the City should only keep them at City Hall and make them available to the homeowners. The 
information should be placed on the City’s website and in the next newsletter. Once the 
homeowners pick the flags up they would be responsible for placing them in their yard and 
taking them down. Councilman Faxon seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
8) QUOTE FROM RAIN FOREST NURSERY FOR PLANTING AND BEAUTIFICATION OF DRAINAGE DITCH BETWEEN PALM VALLEY DRIVE WEST AND STUART PLACE ROAD

Mr. Alvin Dunn presented a proposal (copy attached) to the Council for review for the cost to 
plant and the beautification of the drainage ditch. He explained that it would be best to start the 
project in mid fall.

Councilman Hosea made the motion to table this item until the next meeting and was seconded 
by Councilman Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
9) DISPOSITION OF STREET RESERVES

Mayor Hall presented a letter (copy attached) concerning an inspection done of the streets in 
2006 which said the streets should last another 15 to 20 years and he felt that setting aside 
$30,000 a year for street repair was not necessary. That money could be utilized in other more 
pending projects.

Councilman Faxon said he would like to take $60,000 of the $88,000 the City has set aside for 
street repair and add it to the Three Month Emergency Reserve Fund bringing that total to 
$153,000 and the remainder of $28,000 to stay in reserves for street repair if no more money was 
going to be added to the street repair fund. Mayor Hall explained that he would need to make a 
motion during discussion of the Investment Reports concerning moving the funds.

Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion to no longer add the $30,000 per year to the street 
reserves and was seconded by Councilman Faxon.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
10) CONSENT CALENDAR
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON:

A. MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – MAY 2010
B. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT – MAY 2010

Chief A.R. Garcia reviewed his report with the Council.
Councilman Faxon made the motion for approval of the reports (copies attached) and was seconded by Councilman Hosea.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
11) CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR MAY 2010
A copy of the monthly financial report (copies attached) for the City of Palm Valley and the Water Service for May 2010 was given to the Council for review. 
Councilwoman Lieberenz made the motion for approval of the check listings and monthly financial reports. The motion was seconded by Councilman Hosea.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

12) INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND PALM VALLEY WATER SERVICES FOR MAY 2010
The Investment Reports for May 2010 for the City of Palm Valley and Palm Valley Water Services (copies attached) were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Faxon made the motion take $60,000 of the $88,000 the City has set aside for street repair and add it to the Three Month Emergency Reserve Fund bringing that total to $153,000 and the remainder of $28,000 to stay in reserves for street repair. Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
13) PURCHASE REQUESTS

A. TASER FOR POLICE DEPARTMENT – APPROXIMATE TOTAL COST $2,340
Chief Garcia said he felt it would be better to have two tasers which would be an additional $600. Mayor Hall explained that with the sale of the Tahoe the police department needs to use the money $1,500 on equipment for the department. The total cost to the City for two tasers, the certification/training, and holsters would be approximately $2,900 less the $1,500 from the sale for a total of $1,400.
Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval of the purchase of two tasers and was seconded by Councilman Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
14) DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 26, 2010 at 1:30 p.m.
15) ADJOURN

The meeting was adjourned.
______________________________________




Dean Hall







Mayor
______________________________________

Becky Grayson

City Secretary
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